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Secretary of State for Transport 

National Transport Casework Team Tyneside 

House 

Skinnerburn Road 

Newcastle Business Park 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE4 7AR 

by email only to: nationalcasework@dft.gov.uk 13 November 2023 

 

Your Reference: NATTRAN/SE/HAO/286 

(DPI/U3100/23/12) 

Direct Line: 0117 930 9572 

Our Reference: FMQ/M8040-1 Direct Fax:  

 Email: fquartermain@thrings.com 

Dear Sirs 

The Oxfordshire County Council (Didcot Garden Town Highways Infrastructure – A4130 

Improvement(Milton Gate to Collett Roundabout), A4197 Didcot to Culham Link Road, and A415 

Clifton Hampden Bypass) Compulsory Purchase Order 2022 (“the CPO”) 

Our Client: Mrs Jacqueline Mason  

As you are aware, we are instructed by Mrs Jaqueline Mason of Fullamoor Farmhouse, Clifton 

Hampden. We have previously written to advise of our Clients objection to the CPO. However, 

following discussions with agents for Oxfordshire County Council, terms have been agreed for the 

purchase of the identified rights or interests. As such, we write to withdraw the objections lodged by 

our Client to the CPO.  

For the avoidance of doubt, the concerns raised by our Client in relation to the planning appeal 

relating to the same scheme are unaffected by this letter.   

If we can be of any further assistance in relation to this matter, please don’t hesitate to contact the 

writer on the above contact details.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Thrings LLP  

 


